
From: Tony Eubanks <tonyeubanks25@yahoo.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: ps-214@hotmail.comps-214@hotmail.com 

Date: 5/20/2014 9:04:28 AM
Subject: Athletics Commission reappointment 

Hello Katherine

My name is Anthony Eubanks and a Board MEMBER of the Athletics Commission.

We recently had a meeting and I was voted in as vice chair of the commission. I wanted to be sure to 
advise my committee of my tenure as board member because my term ends on June 30th.

I would like to continue this community service to the great state of South Carolina but need to be
sure that my status as board member does not end or is simply pro active reappointment.

Senator Bryant advised me to contact you for our next move for the record.

Thanks for your service

Anthony tony Eubanks
3rd District
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